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TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

February 5, 2024 

Mr. Josiah Cox 
Limestone Water Utility Operating Company 
1630 Des Peres Rd. Suite 140 
St. Louis, MO 63131 
Email:  jcox@cswrgroup.com 

Sent via email 

In Re:  Docket No. 23-00037, Joint Application of Limestone Water Utility Operating Company, 
LLC., and Integrated Resource Management, Inc. D/B/A/ IRM Utility, Inc. for 
Approval of the Acquisition of and to Operate the Wastewater System of Integrated 
Resource Management, Inc. D/B/A IRM Utility, Inc. and to Transfer or Issue a 
Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity.  

Dear Mr. Cox: 

To assist the Commission in its ongoing investigation into the above referenced docket, it is 
requested that a response be provided to the following: 

On December 5, 2023, Limestone filed a Clarification of Joint Application of Limestone Water 
Utility Operating Company, LLC and Integrated Resource Management, Inc. d/b/a IRM Utility, 
Inc.  On page 2 of that filing, Limestone states, “The purpose of this Clarification of Joint 
Application is to clarify that Limestone proposes to adopt the rate structure of IRM’s existing 
tariff, except that Limestone does not intend on charging an escrow fee.”  Limestone also attached 
a revised tariff referenced as Supplemental Exhibit 31 to reflect the proposed rates.   

The revised tariff, however, does not specify whether Limestone proposes to assess the existing 
IRM sewer access fee of $160.  Please clarify whether Limestone intends to charge the $160 sewer 
access fee.   

Please provide all responses no later than 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, February 8, 2024.  Responses 
may be submitted electronically at tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with one hard copy mailed to the 

Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 

Nashville, TN 37243-0001 

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room 
on February 5, 2024, 2024 at 1:01 p.m..
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Docket Manager at the Tennessee Public Utility Commission, 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor, 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243. 
 
Please contact me at david.foster@tn.gov or by phone at (615) 770-6884 should you need 
clarification.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
David Foster, Director 
Utilities Division 
 
C: Via email:  
 
 Melvin.Malone@butlersnow.com 
 Katherine.Barnes@butlersnow.com 

cwelch@fairris-law.com 
IRMUtility@gmail.com 
Karen.Stachowski@ag.tn.gov 
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